Justice in Wales Working Group
Terms of reference

Objective

To provide clear and efficient administrative arrangements for justice in Wales that fully reflect the distinctiveness of Wales and the distinct body of Welsh law within the England and Wales justice system. 

Purpose

To consider the administrative and practical implications for the justice system of the emerging body of Welsh law made by the National Assembly for Wales and recommend improvements in administrative arrangements and procedures to ensure Assembly laws are fully embedded in the justice system. 
To report to Ministers by autumn 2016, including a proposed action plan to implement recommendations made.
Scope 

In identifying improvements that should be made, the group will consider:

· the implications for justice in Wales of moving to the reserved powers model of devolution as set out in the Wales Bill 
· the constitutional and practical implications of diverging Welsh laws within the England and Wales justice system
· the need for distinctive justice arrangements to reflect the emerging body of law made by the Assembly. 

The group will examine in particular:

· Inter-governmental arrangements – the procedural arrangements that need to be in place between the UK Government and the Welsh Government to ensure Assembly laws are reflected in the efficient administration of the “justice function”. These include: 
· the need for an inter-governmental protocol and the principles underpinning engagement between the two governments on justice matters as they relate to Wales;  and the most appropriate structures for both governments to engage stakeholders on justice issues relating to Wales, and the procedures for notifying interested parties of impending Assembly legislation.
· the administrative arrangements that should be in place in respect of:

· the “justice function” - the procedures for translating Assembly legislation into systemic changes in the administration of justice (such as procedural rules, judicial training, case allocation, court business planning and CPS/prosecution authority training and other costs). It is proposed that a sub-group be established to consider the detailed framework for offences, procedural rules, courts, sentencing and judicial training; and
· cross-border issues, including the application of Assembly laws within the England and Wales justice system.
Reporting 
The group will provide regular progress reports to the Secretary of State for Justice, Secretary of State for Wales and the Lord Chief Justice and will provide a final report to by autumn 2016.
Stakeholder Engagement

The group will consult relevant stakeholders to inform its review, focusing on those who administer justice in Wales and the recipients of those services.

Membership

The Group will be chaired by Scott McPherson, Director of Law, Rights and International at the Ministry of Justice. It will include representatives from the Ministry of Justice, Wales Office, Cabinet Office, Home Office, Attorney General’s Office / Crown Prosecution Service, the Judicial Office and the Welsh Government.
